
CODE OF PRACTICE FOR GLIDING LESSONS

Edgehill Gliding Centre Limited - Code of Practice for Gliding Lessons

Edgehill Gliding Centre Ltd (‘the Club’) operates the Code of Practice recommended for flying
training in gliders at British Gliding Association affiliated gliding clubs in the UK. It is the only means
by which payment can be made by a member of the public for the privilege of flying in a glider. It is
intended to ensure that there is complete understanding of the arrangement.

The individual receiving the lesson is considered to be a member of the flight crew and not a
passenger. The flight is not classed as public transport as defined in Article 119(2)(a) of the Air
Navigation (No 2) Order 1995, which provides that a flight shall be for the purpose of public
transport if valuable consideration is given or promised for the carriage of passenger(s) on that
flight.

The Code

1. The instructor shall clearly explain the purpose of the flight to the student. The primary
intention of the instructor in carrying out the flight is to give flying instruction, and the primary
intention of the student is to receive flying instruction, and as such the student is a member
of the flight crew.

2. The student, instructor, and if applicable the pilot of the aeroplane towing the glider, shall be
members of the club operating the flight.

3. The instructor carrying out the flight shall hold a valid British Gliding Association Instructor
Rating or Flight Instructor (Sailplanes) rating, and be in current flying practice.

4. The flight shall be conducted in accordance with the instructional procedures laid down
within the British Gliding Association Instructor Manual.

5. New trainees will generally have little knowledge of how gliders (and powered aircraft)
operate, and will be supervised when on an operational part of the airfield. A safety brief
shall be given regarding the general operation of the gliding site and the specific hazards
which may be encountered. The new trainee shall comply with instructions given in relation
to their safety and the safety of others.

6. A thorough pre-flight briefing shall be given, not necessarily by the instructor undertaking the
flight, indicating the purpose of the flight, and how the flight is to be conducted. The student
will be made aware that on an instructional flight, the gliding club is not required to comply
with public transport requirements applicable to passenger carrying flights.

7. Where the Club promotes the availability of flying instruction to potential members this will
indicate that any such flights are "LESSONS".

This policy was adopted at a meeting of Edgehill Gliding Centre Ltd, held on 16 Sep ‘24.

Signed on behalf of the Board of Directors Jon Carlton

Role of signatory (e.g. Chairman etc): Company Secretary and Director
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